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Term 1 Week 4 06 February 2025 From the Interim-Head’s Desk: 

Week ahead:  

Grade 4-7 Standardised Test: 10-15 February: Afrikaans. 

Thursday 06 February - White River Primary League Relay Gala.  

Friday 07 February - Grade 7 Leadership Camp. 

Wednesday 12 February - Athletics Field Events @ Flamboyant. 

Thursday 13 February - PA Bring 7 Braai. 

Friday 14 February - Riverview turns 28! 

Saturday 15 February - MJ Zwane Independent Athletics @ Penryn.   

Derek Reynish 

Good Day to all parents. We welcome the wonderful rain today, as well as cooler temperatures! 

I would like to mention that we do have a procedure to follow, should you be unhappy with an issue concerning 
your child at School. Kindly follow these steps; 

Make an appointment to see your child’s teacher, in the classroom when no teaching is taking place; 
Should you still be concerned about the issue, after having spoken to your child’s teacher, then please make an ap-
pointment to see the relevant Head of Department; 
If the problem has not been resolved, after meeting the HOD, then you may book an appointment to see either my-
self or Mrs Brokensha, the interim Deputy Head. 

Hopefully, you will be able to sort out the problem after talking to your child’s teacher. 

Mrs Chance and Mrs Lurie, the new owners, have been hard at work, sorting out the Tuckshop and Uniform Shop 
and getting ready to open these shortly. It is safe to say that you and your children will be pleasantly surprised at 
what you will be able to buy from the newly renovated shops! 

Enjoy a restful weekend! 



From the Sport’s Desk 

The Athletics season is almost at its end and we are looking forward to the MJ Zwane hosted by Penryn this year. 
The past week our athletes participated in the Sub-Circuit event hosted at Laerskool Malelane where they were 
competing for a spot in the Nkomazi Sub-District team. The U8 to U11 sprinters showed off their talents at Rob Fer-
reira’s Sprints and Relays event that was hosted as WRP primary. The swimmers will be making waves this after-
noon in the pool at White River Primary as they compete in the relay gala. 

We are looking for any dads of moms who can get involved with our rugby coaching this year. Practice will be on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays from 12:30 – 13:30 (JP) and 13:30 – 14:30 (SP). Please contact Mrs. Dreyer if you are inter-
ested. 

Congratulations to the following athletes who have made it through to the Districts event on Monday 24th February 
@ Laerskool Nelspruit.  

Ntsika Masilela (75m hurdles) 

Melinke Fourie (70m hurdles) 

Andrew Granville (shot put) 

Nobuciko Mabunda (200m /long jump / 75m hurdles)  

Mabuthonke Mdhlovu (high jump / long jump) 

Natalie Maritz (high jump) 

Hugo Vieira (long jump) 

Vutomi Mthethwa (shot put, high jump, long jump) 

Absent: Lwandle Mnguni (high jump) 

Grade 6 Investigations: Photosynthesis 

The Grade 6s have been exploring photosynthesis of plants in more detail and our first investigations all centred 

around plants storing the glucose they produce as starch in different parts of a plant itself.  Our investigations start-

ed by testing both corn starch and glucose powder for their solubility.  We then proved that we could identify the 

presence of starch in a substance using an iodine solution (iodine has a change of colour reaction in the presence of 

starch, which is a great visual for our young scientists) We then moved onto identifying what different foods contain 

starch using the same iodine solution.  Some food reactions were obvious, for example bread and rice, whereas oth-

er such as potato and apple were to a lesser degree.  Then there were some foods that didn’t react at all for exam-

ple meat and oil. 

All in all it was a worthwhile investigation and the Grade 6s were reminded about the format of scientific investiga-

tions, and drawing conclusions based on their observations. 



Pre–Primary News 

This week the Cubs learnt all about their teeth. The very first teeth we get as babies are called milk teeth or baby 
teeth. The tooth fairy visited the Cubs to tell them how to take care of their teeth. You must brush your teeth twice 
every day with a toothbrush and toothpaste. 

The Grade 00 class have been learning all about their bodies and how to take care of it.  God made us all unique. 
They traced their hands and measured how long their hands are by counting the blocks.  “We are all different and 
that’s beautiful” -Karen Salmansohn 

The Grade 000s making the most out of their time outside. Learning all about team work and some driving skills. 



"Knowing God leads to self-control. Self-control leads to patient endurance, 

and patient endurance leads to godliness." 

2 Peter 1:6 NLT 

The Grade 0s are getting to know the class behaviour buddies. Some have been awarded them for being good listen-
ers, willing helpers, working well together, being respectful and gentle with their classmates. All qualities we want to 
encourage as they grow up. 




